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When the weather is questionably cold, we will use our local weather station to determine the 
“windchill hazard/temperature” at that time and decide if outdoor activity breaks will take place. 
 
Interlake School Division Guidelines 
• Temperature/Windchill of -30˚ C or lower = indoor activity 
• Temperature/Windchill of -25˚ C to -29˚ C = outdoor activity for fifteen minutes (15) 

maximum 
 
Reminder to Parents:   Some Phys. Ed. classes are outside. Please dress your child(ren) 
appropriately. 
 
PAC Meeting:  The next PAC meeting will be on Tuesday, January 14th at 6:30 pm in Room 126. 
 
Hot Lunch Day:  PAC will have a Hot Lunch Day at the second nutrition break on Friday, January 
24th.  Please watch your emails for details on Munch-A-Lunch Online ordering. 
 
Principal for the Day:  PAC is pleased to announce that your child can win the opportunity to be 
“Principal for the Day!”  Pledge form will go home the week of January 6th, pledges and money need 
to be back to the school on January 17th with the winner being announced on January 27th, and on 
January 31st your child will help Mrs. Crockatt with some of the special duties she performs daily.  If 
your student is an Even Day Kindergarten student he/she will be principal on January 30th. 

 
Thank you to everyone who helped make our Christmas Coin Collection for 
Cheer a success.  Together we raised $1,850.13 for the Stonewall District 
Christmas Cheer Board.  This donation has gone towards helping local 
families have a Christmas to remember.  Thank you for your kindness and 
generosity this holiday season. 
 


